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 Board of Selectmen’s Joint Meeting 
August 27, 2018 -- 6:45 PM 

Medway Middle School 
Room 1307-Presentation Room 

45 Holliston Street 
 

Present:  Dennis Crowley Chair; John Foresto, Vice Chair; Glenn Trindade, Member; Maryjane White, 
Member. 
 
Absent:  Richard D’Innocenzo, Clerk. 
 
Staff Present:  Michael Boynton, Town Administrator; Donna Greenwood, Principal Assessor. 
 

********************************** 
 
At 6:48 PM Selectman Crowley called the meeting to order and led the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Public Comments:  None 

 
Appointment Consideration:  Board of Assessors (1):  Joshua Hazell 
The Board reviewed the candidate’s recommendation memo dated August 27, 2018 from Donna 
Greenwood. 
 
Ms. Greenwood stated that she along with the Board of Assessors would like to recommend Joshua 
Hazell for appointment.  Mr. Hazell shared his background and long history with the Town of Medway 
as:  (1) the assistant girls’ basketball coach in 1993, (2) the head girls basketball coach in 1995, (3) a four 
year resident of Medway, (4) he has been in banking for thirteen years and (5) has been the manager of 
the Rockland Trust Bank in Bellingham for the past seven years.  Selectman Crowley asked how he 
became aware of this position.  Mr. Hazell stated his wife found the opening on the Town website. 
 
Selectman Crowley asked what the criteria was to become a Board member and the meeting frequency.  
Ms. Greenwood stated that Mr. Hazell will be required to take a classification workshop and complete a 
ten hour on-line training course.  She reported the Board meets bi-weekly from January to March and 
monthly thereafter. 
 
Selectman Trindade moved that the Board appoint Joshua Hazell to the Board of Assessors for a term 
expiring June, 30, 2020.  Selectman Foresto seconded.  No Discussion.  VOTE:  4-0-0. 
 
Selectman Crowley requested that the Town Administrator reach out to the Milford Daily News noting 
there has been minimal coverage of Medway recently.  Selectman White stated they are severely 
understaffed having only one staff member covering the area at this point in time. 
 
At 6:58 PM Selectman Trindade moved to adjourn the meeting.  Selectman Foresto seconded.  No 
Discussion.  Vote:  4-0-0. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Liz Langley 
Administrative Assistant 
Town Administrator’s Office 


